“Here Comes The Ambassador!”

Article in Huy-Waremme edition of regional daily La Meuse on May 10, 2011

“This Monday, May 9, 2011, was going to be similar to all May 8 commemorations
in Waremme. With schools gathered on Square Albert II for an official speech
then a reception at the City Hall. It is at the moment that an armored limousine
and a police escort stopped on the back, on Wauters Street. In the back of the car
was a man with a suit who asked ‘what happens here?’

Page |2

“At the city hall and protected from a sudden rain, the atmosphere was relax.
Members of the Red Cross, military from the Heli Wing, local elected officials,
firemen, and Veterans were having a drink to commemorate the victory of the
Allies in 1945. Suddenly, the protocol assistant rushed to Mayor Guy Coeme to
tell him that ‘The U.S. Ambassador is here!’ ‘He was so excited that I thought that
it was a joke,’ Mayor Guy Coeme said.

“It was not a joke. Howard Gutman, U.S. Ambassador since August 2010 (sic)
walked up the stairs of the City Hall. He was accompanied by two employees of
the Embassy as well as Belgian State Security agents, all wearing earplugs to
communicate among them. The Ambassador’s car was waiting outside: an
armored black Cadillac – a Northstar with a V8 engine – in which the driver was
waiting. In the back, a woman sitting next to the minibar was busy with her cell
phone.

“In the City Hall, Guy Coeme improvised remarks. ‘It is a huge pleasure to
welcome the U.S. Ambassador,’ he said. People applauded. Mr. Gutman
apologized for not speaking French too well. ‘I was invited in Tongeren for an
official ceremony and on the way back to Brussels I asked my driver to make a
detour in the region. I saw a gathering here and I stopped. It is really a
coincidence,’ the Ambassador explained.

“As a diplomat, Mr. Gutman did not come empty-handed. He offered Guy Coeme
a book on U.S.-Belgian diplomatic relations. Somewhat embarrassed, Guy Coeme
sent someone to get a gift from the City Hall’s reserve and offered the
Ambassador a watercolor of Square Albert II on a market day, by a local artist
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whose name we will never know. Some took advantage of the opportunity to get
their picture taken with the Ambassador, such as a fireman. But it is Marthe
Thomas, the wife of the former alderman, who got the nicest photo.

“Guy Coeme said he was thrilled by his meeting. ‘Mr. Gutman is out of the
ordinary’ he said. ‘He goes to people to talk to them. I only knew him via TV but
he goes to Standard matches and all this, you know,’ Coeme said. One might as
well say that he is part of the family.”

